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Victims Identified in La Grande Princesse Triple Murder 
Christiansted, St. Croix-On Tuesday July 26, 2022, 911 Emergency Call Center received 
calls of discharging of shots at 9:10p.m., Northside Road, vicinity of a La Grande Princess 
gas station. 

Officers arrived at the location and discovered 3 unresponsive male victims with gunshot 
wounds. 

Emergency Medical Services Technicians were on the scene and were unable to find a 
pulse for any of the victims. All three victims were pronounced dead on the scene. 

This investigation is currently active, and detectives are putting the pieces together. 

The victims were identified by next of kin as 41-year-old Muhammad Asad, 28-year-old 
Adil Idheileh, and 60-year-old Angel Diaz. 

If you know anything about this triple homicide, please call 911, the CIB Tip-Line at 340 
778 4950, 340 712 6092, Crime Stoppers VI at 1800 222TIPS. 

Due to Technical interruptions the press briefing was unable to stream live, The VIPD 
Communications Dept apologizes for the live stream interruptions and is working on 
correcting the process to bring you a flawless transmission. You can access the press 
briefing via the VIPD Facebook page or the Government House, US Virgin Islands 
Facebook page. 
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